DEVON HISTORIC CHURCHES TRUST
Meeting of Trustees 18th July, 2011

Requests for Grants or Loans towards the Costs of Installing Solar Panels

Report of the Hon. Secretary

Recommendation: That as schemes are supposed to be self- funding over the longer term, and because of its limited financial resources, the Trust declines to offer grants or loans towards solar panel installation costs; 
BACKGROUND

1. An informal enquiry has been received from Lavington United Reform Church, Bideford, about the possibility of grant aid (or interest free loan) for their proposed energy saving scheme to install solar panels on the roof of their church hall.
2. Since the introduction of the Government’s Financial Incentives for Renewable Energy Schemes, notably through the “Feed-In Tariff”, there has been increasing interest by many Places of Worship about the installation of solar panels (Photovoltaic Cells).   

THE FEED-IN TARIFF

3. A British Gas Green Streets Research Report has estimated that the Church of England’s 16,250 churches currently consume some 54,000Kilowatts of electricity per annum (an average of 3.3Kilowatts per church). The report goes on to estimate that the installation of solar panels in these buildings could generate income for churches from the Feed-In Tariff of £16.5 millions and savings on electricity bills of just under £3 millions. How valid these figures are remains to be seen, but these and figures for other types of community buildings underpin a significant amount of financial investment in solar panels.

4. The Feed-In Tariff is a Government incentive scheme to encourage organizations to install renewable energy systems such as solar panels.  The scheme promises to reward investors in solar panels in three ways:
a) First, through the payment of a ‘generation tariff'', which is a direct payment from the present energy supplier for each unit of electricity generated. This is currently 43.3p per kilowatt/hour (kWh)., 
b) The second saving is under the ''export tariff'', which is a payment for energy exported back into the electricity grid rather than used on site. This is currently3.1p per kWh.

The Generation and Export Tariffs are fixed by statute to increase in line with the Retail Price Index for the next 25 years, although a scaling back (Tariff Digression) to reflect technologies becoming cheaper will be applied after March 2012.
c) Finally, there are also savings on electricity bills as less electricity is purchased from the external supplier.
5. The critical issue for churches (in addition to obtaining planning permission) is the level of financial investment needed to realize the additional income and cost savings which are potentially available through the Feed-in Tariff. As this is a relatively new scheme, there is little information available on actual costs and benefits. One large church complex in Newton Abbot has reported that the costs of installing solar panels are around £55,000. By contrast, the average domestic installation costs £12,000. Most church halls will come somewhere between these figures. Many press reports claim a payback period of around 10 years, but only actual experience and time will tell if this is a realistic timescale. 

6. There are other reasons as to why churches might wish to invest in renewable energy projects such as solar panels – to promote themselves as “green” environments and to provide some security against possible increases in energy costs in the future. 
ISSUES FOR DEVON HISTORIC CHURCHES TRUST

7. The Trust receives a significant number of applications each year for grant aid and generally has to scale back the recommendations of Assessors to enable it to stay within the funding it has available to disburse. To add solar panel installation to the list of items the Trust is willing to support can only put more pressure on a limited amount of resources.
8. The possibility of offering loans to churches to assist with installation costs also needs to be viewed with caution – someone would need to administer a loans scheme and follow up repayments. In addition, the personnel and circumstances of churches borrowing money can change significantly over a 5 to 10 year period.
CONCLUSION 
9. Bearing in mind the current pressures upon the Trust’s limited funds, the potential difficulties of operating a loan scheme, and the fact that the installation of solar panels should at least be self financing in the longer term, it is suggested that the Trust does not offer grants or loans for this purpose. Should Trustees wish, however, to support such schemes it is strongly suggested that a cap is placed on the amount of support each year.
John Mills

Hon. Secretary

5th July, 2011.

